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RFISD Testing Reports Discussed   
The Board of Trustees were briefed on the districts most current testing reports related to how RFISD students 

performed.  Once again, thanks to the staff, parents, and efforts of our students, RFISD continues to rise above state and 

local averages.  Mrs. Bendele conveyed to the board, for those areas where improvement is needed, plans and strategies 

are already being executed to ensure RFISD students continue to have access to the resources they need to be successful on 

state mandated exams.  We are blessed to work with such a talented group of students who strive for excellence!     

 

RFISD Board Hears DWIC Report  
Each year, the RFISD board receives a report from the district wide improvement committee (DWIC) related to the 

progress toward campus and district goals.  The district and each campus made significant progress toward the goals that 

were set and should be commended.  Thank you to the staff, parents, and students for the hard work that goes into 

preparing our students to succeed in all endeavors.  
 

     

RFISD Enrollment Is Increasing   
Randolph Field ISD enrollment is up significantly in the past four years from 1134 in August 2013 to 1466 current 

enrollment.  This growth is beneficial to sustaining a healthy student population which benefits the district in several ways.  

We appreciate the growth we have experienced and will continue to provide the best education possible in the safest 

environment possible.     

   

 

RFISD Board Discusses Possibly Adding to Policy a District Sick Leave Pool    
The Board of Trustees held an open discussion regarding the possibility of adding a district sick leave pool to local policy.  

The pool, if established, would allow district employees to donate local personal days to a colleague who has exhausted 

their own days due to a catastrophic event or illness.  There would be no mandate requiring employees to participate in a 

pool.  It would simply be a choice.  Any days that are unused from a particular event would remain in a district pool for 

allocation of a future need.  This policy would allow the district to provide assistance to those who find themselves in a 

situation that could adversely affect their income in an already difficult time.  The administration is supportive of this 

change and believes it will be beneficial to RFISD employees.                  

 

 

Other business as usual: Minutes approved, district finance report, news from campuses 

Next Board Meeting: October 26, 2017- 4:15 p.m.  


